

ST. STANISLAUS CATHOLIC CHURCH

6418 Route W Wardsville, MO 65101-9702

Father I. Medina. Pastor Alan Sims, Deacon

Phone: (573) 636-4925 Fax: (573) 636-2534

Web Address: www.ststan.net

THIRD SUNDAY OF EASTER

MAY 5, 2019

Contact Father regarding preparation sessions and scheduling

<u>PENANCE</u>: Saturday 4:30-5:00 p.m. or by appointment

MARRIAGE: Contact Father at least six months in advance for preparation and scheduling

Worship times: www.masstimes.org - when traveling

MASS INTENTIONS MAY 6TH-12TH

Monday: 8:00a.m.

Ted & Norma Distler / James Van Loo Mass Intention:

Tuesday: 8:00a.m.

Mass Intention: **Dolores Dudenhoeffer / Robert Wolken**

Wednesday: 8:00a.m.

Mass Intention: All Souls in Purgatory / Marian Rackers /

Lowell Ginter

Thursday: 8:00a.m.

Mass Intention: Marcia Ann Bisges / Les McFadden

Friday: 8:00a.m.

Mass Intention: Joseph & Martha Hilke / Michelle Massman

Saturday: 5:30p.m.

Mass Intention: Jeff McNew / Charles & Mary Ann Braun,

> Roger Wilbers, Ray & Edith Staley / Ray Prenger & Leonard Hoelscher / Geraldine

Pringer

Sunday: 7:30a.m.

Mass Intention: Eleanore Rodeman / Living & Deceased

Members of the Adolph & Lois Berendzen

Family / Anton & Rita Bure

Sunday: 10:30a.m.

Mass Intention: Tony & Gertrude Engelbrecht / Walter &

> Ruth Schaefer / Bradley Gilbert, Edward Gilbert, Henry Tappel, Frances Niekamp,

Albert Niekamp

Centering Prayer Follow-up Sessions

Thursday, May 16th 6:00pm to 7:30pm, Room 302 Presented By: Fr. Matthew Flatley

Bishop Shawn McKnight's Prayer Intention for May

"For those who have received the Easter Sacraments of Baptism, First Communion, and Confirmation this year; that they may witness the resurrection in works of sacrificial love."

Perpetual Adoration Open Hours are as follows:

Sunday 2:00-3:00 a.m. (1st and 3rd) Sunday 1:-00-2:00 p.m. (3rd and 5th) Sunday 3:00-4:00 p.m. (1st, 3rd and 5th)

Please call Donna if you would like to sign up for an hour.

680-1470 or 635-2095.

<u>Ultreya:</u> The annual Mass and Potluck for the Jefferson City Metro Area is scheduled for Thursday, May 9th beginning at 6:00 pm at St Andrew Church in Holts Summit. Drinks and paper products/silverware will be provided please bring meat and side dish/ or dessert.

Prayer Hotline: Contact Lillian Veit at 636-3937 or Clara Ann Eaton at 635-5301 for prayer line requests or to be added to the prayer line.

Retirement Reception: for Nancy Heberlie on Sunday May 5th after the 10:30am Mass in the St. Stanislaus School Gym. Cake and punch will be provided.

Cost of the **candles in church** are \$3.00 for large and .50 for small.

In November, 2019, several hundred youth from around our Diocese, including a group of 12 individuals from the St. Stanislaus/Osage Bend parishes, will be attending the National Catholic Youth Conference (also known as NCYC) in Indianapolis. The theme for the 2019 conference is "Blessed, Broken, Given" and will include keynote speakers with special activities such as concerts and exhibits. Youth currently attending 8th – 11th Grade are eligible to attend. The cost to attend this event is approximately \$550 per student and each of the attendees is committed to paying for half of the amount to attend. To our parish family – We ask for your prayers and support. Join us as we pray that the preparation to attend and the event bring us closer to Jesus Christ and stronger in our Catholic faith. As part of our kickoff for our NCYC preparation, we will be handing out M & M candy containers to parish families after all masses. Please enjoy the candy as a token of our appreciation for all you do for the youth of the parish. Once the candy has been enjoyed, we would appreciate your consideration in filling the containers back up with guarters (or cash or check) to help defray the cost of the trip for our youth. We will be collecting the containers during Mass next weekend (May 11 & 12th). Our next fundraising event with be a bake sale the weekend of May 18th and 19th. Thank you for your time, your prayers and your consideration in helping us achieve our goal of attending NCYC. Together, we can make it happen.

You may contact Dana Wilbers with for further information dwilbers@goascend.biz or (573.619.8701)

LITURGICAL MAY 11TH & 12TH

	5:30 PM	7:30 AM	10:30 AM
Altar Server	Carson Drainer Liz Drianer	Bridger Markway Zachary McCarty	Abby Heckenkamp Jayli Howell
Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion	Cheryl Boessen	Wayne Bernskoetter	Judy Sandbothe
Reader	Sandy Hentges	Barb Touchette	Carol Frank
Rosary Leader	Margie VanLoo	Betty Siebeneck	Donna Bernskoetter
Usher	Leon Eichholz Tom Fifer Art Hoelscher Robert Hoelscher	David Moeller Douglas Moeller Mike Niekamp David Schell	Keith Lueckenhoff Fred Roling Eugene Sandbothe Ben Steinman
Greeter	David & Jessica Nicolaescu	Jerry & Alice Kampeter	Fred & Brenda Roling
Offertory	Emma McNew	Lawrence & Lori Bruemmer	Judy Scott
Music Ministry	Renee Jurgensmeyer & Bill Temmen	Dianne Bisges & Group	Jason Luebbering

<u>Church Cleaners:</u> Nancy Wilbers, CHR., Yvonne Wilbers, Mary Wilson, Ted Wilson, **Please clean church before the weekend of May 11th & 12th. Thank you.

<u>Cemetery Grass Cutting May 2019</u> Mark Bruns—Chairman, Tom Buschjost, John Doerhoff, Don Eggen, Stephen Fischer, Rich Fisher, Debby Hoelscher, Robert Hoelscher, Marvin Holzer, Mike Lueckenotte. Chairman, please contact people on the list. Thank you for ensuring our cemetery and mausoleum is well maintained by mowing, providing well trimmed edges and discarding of old flowers. Thank you.

Picnic / Fall Dinner Raffle: Our Parish picnic will be on July 21st (3rd Sunday of July) and the Fall Dinner will be on October 13th (2nd Sunday of October). We need all the help we can get to obtain raffle items for each of these events. If you cannot donate anything yourself perhaps you could contact companies or businesses (restaurants, grocery stores, quick shops, general merchandise or others), that you do business with and request them to make a donation to be listed on the raffle. We also need sponsors for the printing of the raffle tickets (total cost of \$700.00 for each event). This could be shared by two persons or firms. We need to know of the donations by May 31st, to give us time for printing and distribution. Contact Jim Buhr (619-2987 or Kristi Buhr (690-8405). Thanks for your help. Jim & Kristi Buhr and Ken & Bernie Otke

St. Stanislaus School News: Here we are in our last month of school! May God continue to bless our families and staff as we move from the routine of the school day into the carefree days of summer. Protect us, Holy Spirit, that we may always be filled with your holiness in all that we do. Thank you for your support of the diaper drive for Great Circle, an organization that works with families in need. Our efforts collected over 5,000 diapers and 6,000 wipes. Many holy moments in this activity! Many thanks to our Leadership Council who sponsored this drive. May is the month dedicated to mothers and especially our Blessed Mother. The third grade class and teachers are planning special all school living rosary, May 7 at 7:35 a.m. in the gym. Parents and parishioners are invited to come and pray with us. Sixth grade students joined other sixth graders throughout the diocese for Vocations Day at the chancery on May 1st. This day was filled with activities regarding the vocations in the church. Students enjoyed the day being with those who celebrate the religious life. The 8th Grade Graduation Mass is Monday, May 13 at 7:00 p.m. A reception for graduates and their families will take place in the gym afterwards. Thirteen students will be graduating. Eleven of those students will be moving on to Helias Catholic High School, one student will be continuing at St. Dominic High School in O'Fallon, and one student will be going to Blair Oaks High School. Congratulations to these students and their families for completing the course of study here at St. Stanislaus School. We are proud of you! Always be holy! Pro Life Wednesdays have been celebrated all year. The Pro Life Committee of the parish provides mini presentations on this day. On May 1st a presentation was made to the students who raised money for the parish's Walk for Life (despite the snow!). Congratulations to Brooke Bruce, Kally Bruce, Lorelei Weeks, and Caroline Weeks.

Important dates: Monday, May 13 8th Grade Graduation, 7:00 p.m., Tuesday, May 14, 6th Grade DARE Graduation, 8:00 a.m. Wednesday, May 15th, Field Day, 12:00 – 2:45, Thursday, May 16, Last Day of School, 8:00 – 11:00, Mass at 10:00

Summer Office Hours are 7:30am—3:30pm on Friday, May 17 through Thursday, May 23 and on Tuesday's only in June and July.

Back to School Event: Sunday, Aug. 11 after 10: 30 Mass First Day of School, August 13

Thank you for supporting the school in its faith formation, academic success, and service opportunities. As a school community we continue our journey to holiness! It is a great day in the kingdom of God!

St. Stanislaus School has one position open for the 2019-20 school year: Early Childhood Teacher Assistant (full time). Qualifications desired for the Teacher's Aide: Childhood Development Associate Degree or 12 credit hours in Early Childhood Education or a written plan toward certification. Experience working with young children, practicing Catholic. Letters of interest and resume will be accepted until May 17. Send to: St. Stanislaus School, 6410 Route W, Wardsville, MO 65101 or email nan-cyh@ststan.net or for more information telephone 636-7802.